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March 9, 2017 
 
 
Dr. Darienne Driver 
Superintendent 
Milwaukee Public Schools 
5225 West Vliet Street 
Milwaukee, WI 53208 
 
 
Dear Dr. Driver: 
 
Universal Academy for the College Bound (UACB) would like to thank you and your staff for 
the support that you have provided to our schools over the past few years. We believe that we 
have had a productive and positive partnership with the Milwaukee Public Schools (MPS) in our 
efforts to provide a high quality education to the students of UACB Webster. Despite our efforts, 
we believe that it would be in the best interest of the students and families of UACB Webster to 
transition the management of operations to MPS. We are confident that MPS will maintain an 
academically sound, operationally efficient, safe and stable climate to continue to increase 
student achievement for our scholars.  
 
As we discussed and mutually agreed upon, the transition of management of operations of 
UACB Webster to MPS will occur on April 7, 2017. We have begun working with the MPS staff 
to ensure a smooth transition for MPS to begin full operation on April 10, 2017. 
 
We are aware that we may not resolve all of the business matters related to this change in 
operations before April 10, 2017, but we pledge to continue working with MPS until all matters 
are resolved. Again, we thank you for your commitment and we are looking forward to a smooth 
transition.  
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Penny Nixon, Ed.D.  
Superintendent of Schools 
Senior Executive Vice President of Education 
 


